
Vienna, February 15t 1937. 

Dear Mr» Carr: 

I am sending you herewith a copy of ny letter 
to the Secretary, dated February 9th, which nay be 
oaf interest to you* 

T^e pouch arrived this norning, and contains 
two packages addressed to Captain Underwood, which 
I assume contain the plans and specifications for 
the repairs and alterations to the house. When 
I got the telegran that the plans v/ere being sent, 
I wrote to Captain Underwood in Rone that they 
would probably arrive here today* lie has informed 
ne that he i3 coning here by automobile from Rone 
and should be arriving today. 

I cannot give you any impression concerning 
the plans or their suitability, as they are addressed 
to Captain Underwood and not to me or to the Legation, 
and they will, therefore, not be opened until his 
arrival. 

With all good wishes, 

Very sincerely youra, 

The Honorable 
Wilbur Z» Carr, 

Assistant Secretary of State, 
Washington, D. C. 


